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BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN FINANCIAL INFORMATION SYSTEMS

Division/Department:  School of Business Administration (SBA)

Board Sponsor/Advocate:
Summary:  A Financial Information Systems (FIS) major will allow students to integrate information technology (IT) and financial information in the development of business information systems.  The major is intended to provide financial services professionals with the knowledge they need to leverage the latest information technologies to support the use of financial information in management decision-making and external reporting, and to integrate financial information and internal controls into cross-functional business information systems.  

Oakland University’s proximity to the Oakland Technology Park, the Big “5” CPA firms, IT consulting firms, and many Fortune 500 firms makes it an appropriate place to offer this degree. 

Action to be Requested at Next Formal Board Meeting:  We request that the Board of Trustees approve the recommendation that the School of Business Administration be authorized to offer the degree of Bachelor of Science in Financial Information Systems.  As with all new programs, annual evaluations for continuation of the program will occur.

Previous Board Action:  None

Educational Implications:  The proposed major in FIS is consistent with the goals stated in the Oakland University Strategic Plan and in particular strategies one and six.

Strategy 1:  Oakland views undergraduate education as central to its mission and will ensure an environment of learning excellence in order to educate a diverse body of students to be productive, contributing members of society.

Strategy 2:  Oakland will develop and support areas of institutional excellence and distinction that contribute to national eminence (FIS faculty members have received national and international recognition for their innovative research in FIS curriculum development).
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Budgetary Implications:  The program estimates a positive net revenue beginning in year two.  A projection of (-$324.00) is identified in year one; however, subsequent net revenues will offset this initial deficit.  Please see Appendix F of the attached proposal (page 19) for budget detail.

Personnel Implications:  The proposed major can be implemented with current full time Department of Accounting and Finance faculty.  The department has hired a new assistant professor specializing in managerial accounting with a secondary interest in FIS.  Limited use of adjunct faculty to cover other courses may be needed. 

Other:
Attachments:   Proposal for the degree of Bachelor of Science in Financial Information Systems.  
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